
 

Our ref: PET41582 
Your ref: A690490 
 
24 June 2021 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3487-21, lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Dr Christian Rowan MP, 
Member for Moggill on 25 May 2021 requesting the Department of Transport and Main Roads 
(TMR) review and install additional wildlife advisory signage along Mount Crosby Road. 
 
TMR will undertake a review by evaluating existing wildlife advisory signage and assessing 
wildlife movements in the area.  
 
For TMR to consider installation of additional wildlife signage, there needs to be strong 
evidence of frequent wildlife movement across the road corridor and/or evidence of wildlife 
injuries or mortalities due to vehicles on Mount Crosby Road in recent years. Any decision will 
also take into consideration the location of existing signage along Mount Crosby Road. 
 
TMR will undertake the investigation and determine any suitable actions in coming months.   
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
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